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Seventeenth Sunday                           
in Ordinary Time

Jesus 
took the 
loaves 
and 
gave 
thanks.

Jn 6:11
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Dear Parishioners,

“Jesus took the loaves and gave 
thanks.”

The Church in the United States 
is still in the afterglow of last 
weekend’s National Eucharistic 
Congress that took place in 
Indianapolis. There were 50,000 
people that participated in a series 
of liturgies, processions and 
witness talks that  focused on the 
centrality of the Eucharist in the life 
of the Church.

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 
convened the Eucharistic Congress to address the 
declining number of Catholics attending Mass and the 
declining number of Catholics who understand the basic 
tenets of the “Real Presence” of Our Lord in our midst.
Initially some were seeking to spend a lot of energy on 
deciding who can go to communion and who cannot. 
Thank goodness Pope Francis intervened in the early 
planning and guided the Eucharistic revival in the direction 
of Christ’s love for all of  us. The power of the Eucharist is 
to reach out to all of God’s children, to include not exclude. 
From North to South, from East to West, Catholics all 
over have been meditating on the power of the Lord’s 
words, “do this in remembrance of me.” We all come to 
the Lord’s table as sinners in need of his redeeming love. 
The grace of this national journey of rediscovering the 
power of the Eucharist will guide and influence the Church 
for years to come. Personally, we are invited to continue 
our spiritual journey of being transformed by the love Christ 
revealed in the Eucharist. As a parish, we must continue 
our journey together as a Eucharistic community.
As we look to the future, we must ensure our liturgies are 
life giving and encouraging. We all have to make an effort 
to avail ourselves to the power of the Mass, making it a 
priority in our weekly schedule. It is more, though, than 
just attending. It is how present am I during the Mass? We 
need to resist the temptation to daydream or to be overly 
focused on “how long” it takes. Let the Word of God wash 
over you, be aware of the community you are worshipping 
with, approach the table of the Lord prayerfully and being  
grateful. Embrace the challenge of the Eucharist to go out 
into the world proclaiming the Good News!
In the coming weeks, parishioners who attended the 
Eucharistic Congress will be sharing their experience. 
The next National Eucharistic Congress in the United 
States will be in the year 2033, the 2000th anniversary of 
Our Lord’s passion, death, and resurrection.

The energy of the Eucharistic Revival takes on special 
power this year because we are now entering a 5-week  
series of Gospels that are called the “Bread of Life 
Discourses”. These are Our Lord’s most comprehensive 
teachings on the Eucharist taken from the Gospel of John.
This series begins with the miracle of the multiplication of 
the loaves and fishes. Aware of the hunger of his disciples, 
“Jesus took the loaves and gave thanks.” Jesus fed the 
multitudes so many centuries ago on the shores of the 
Sea of Galilee. He continues to feed us as we gather to 
celebrate the Eucharist. We bring many hungers to the 
table of the Lord, both physical and spiritual. 
Every Sunday, our bells ring about 10 minutes before the 
beginning of Mass to call of us to worship. Speaking of 
bells, they have become the sensation of the summer 
of 2024! Since their installation over a month ago, many 
have shared with me how much they appreciate them. 
Thanks to the benefactors and many parishioners who 
made them possible! The bells will be officially blessed 
and inaugurated on Sunday, August 11. Our Vicar, Bishop 
Jeffrey Grob will preside at the 10:30 Mass, followed by a 
blessing of the bells and the clock tower on the front steps 
of the Church. A reception and performance of the bells 
will follow in the Hellerman Garden. Make plans to come!
Last week Mary Lynne Januszewski, our Director of 
Finance and Operations prepared a Stewardship Report 
in the Bulletin as the fiscal year concluded. I am so 
grateful for your faithful stewardship of OLPH. There are 
few parishes that support the vast array of ministries and 
facilities as we do. It simply could not happen without 
you! This time last year we were facing some strong 
head winds regarding our financial well-being. You have 
responded with such generosity. We are a blessed parish 
with the resources to support so many efforts. 
I want to give a special shout out to Mary Lynne who does 
such an outstanding job of organizing the  financial and 
operations  side of parish life. With over 115 employees,  
10 buildings and 3,500 families this is a challenging 
parish We are so blessed by her!!
Through the leadership of Father Patrick Kizza, I am 
delighted to welcome the Karolines Choir to perform at 
our liturgies this weekend. They are a group of Ugandan 
young adults from Boston. It will be a blessing to 
celebrate with them at our Masses. A second collection 
at the Masses will be taken up to support their ministry of 
praising God in song.

May your week be blest!

Fr. Jerry Boland

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor
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The Karolines Choir at OLPH!
5:00pm, Sat., July 27
9:00am, 10:30am, & 
12:00pm Sun., July 28 
Fr. Patrick Kizza is bringing 
the Karolines Choir to 
OLPH! Be sure not to miss 
this wonderful spiritually 
uplifting experience. Their 
beautiful music will truly 
bring joy to your heart.

Stepping Out Together
Reaching out to adults who are 
solo and would like to participate in 
spiritual and social activities. 

August Events
August 2 - First Friday, the Course Italian @ Glenview 
Golf Course
August 3 - TBD
August 16 - Ravinia, Princess Bride, CSO
August 24 - Pat’s Pot luck dinner
To reserve your spot, contact:
Janis Moylan at jlpm1231@gmail.com 
or Pat Marziani at marzianipat@gmail.com

Dedication of the Church Bells & 
Clock Tower
10:30am, Sun. Aug. 11  
We are so thrilled and honored to announce that Bishop 
Jeffrey Grob will be at OLPH on August 11 for the dedication 
and blessing of the new church bells.

Bishop Grob will celebrate the 10:30am Mass then perform 
the blessing afterward. Then we will have a light reception 
and a demonstration of the Bells systems. All are invited!
(See page 7 for more details.)

Knights of Columbus (KOC)                
Golf Outing
10:30am, Mon. Aug. 19                                                                      
at Chevy Chase Golf Club 
Come out on August 19, 2024 and join us 
for a great day of fun and fellowship with 
your friends and Brother Knights. Bag 
drop begins at 10:30, Tee times begin at 1pm, Dinner begins 
at 6pm. Registration is $125 which includes golf, cart, and 
dinner buffet. We also have a Dinner Only option for $50. 

A portion of all proceeds will be donated to the Wounded 
Warrior Project.

Sponsor a hole for $100. Sponsor every hole 
for $500. Raffle donations welcome.
To register, click the QR Code.
For more information contact Ray Kimoto 
at 847-525-9048 or Robert Bukowski at 
773-848-7257

KOC Silver Rose Program
7:00pm, Tue. Aug. 20 at St. Catherine Labouré Church

Each year, from early March 
through mid-December, Silver 
Roses are stewarded by 
Knights of Columbus councils 
along routes from Canada to 
Mexico. Every stop the Silver 
Rose makes throughout 
the pilgrimage is a rosary-
centered occasion for Knights, 
parishioners and community 
members to pray for respect 
for life, for the spiritual renewal 
of each nation, and for the 
advancement of the message 
of Our Lady of Guadalupe.

This year our celebration 
will be held at St. Catherine 
Labouré. Please join us.

Men's Club Block Party Save the Date!
Sat. Sept. 7
5:00pm Mass on the Rectory Lawn
Block Party immediately folllowing

The Outdoor Mass/Block Party is the 
most widely attended OLPH parish 
event and is free to all participants as 
it is wholly sponsored by the OLPH Men's Club.

Families are encouraged to attend the outdoor Mass on the 
Rectory Lawn and party afterward in the OLPH parking lot 
with free food, "Kid Zone" and more! 

seek, share, rejoice - upcoming events...

Missing Book - Please return
Whoever borrowed Fr. Jim Barrett's copy of the book: 
While You were Out by Meg Kissenger, PLEASE return 
it as soon as possible. He needs it for a project.
Save the date for the next Book Club meeting:            
7:00pm Sept. 17.
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seek, share, rejoice - eucharistic pilgimage reflections 1...

We came with no expectations. We had no idea what to expect. We should have 
known better! The Holy Spirit was the guide and being with Jesus was the goal. 

A huge sign said "In Indy as in Heaven." For every participant there, it did feel like 
Heaven on earth!

I convinced my 24-year-old son Simon to go with me so I wouldn't have to travel alone. 
He needed a break from the doldrums of daily accounting work post-Covid style: alone 
in his apartment for 8 to 12 hours each day. He loves a sports city and checking out 
stadiums in Indy fit the bill. I promised him music concerts every night at Lucas Oil 
Stadium at the Revival Sessions. (I had no idea what was really on the schedule but 
as it turns out I wasn't far off!) Simon signed on and I was thrilled.

Indianapolis could not have been a more perfect location. It was as if it was designed for 
this particular pilgrimage of faith. The convention center sits in the heart of downtown 
with a beautiful Catholic church, St. John's, directly across the street. That church 
became a 24 hour perpetual adoration chapel with silent adoration, various devotions, 
and the Liturgy of the Hours scheduled day and night. It was always full! 

The church's parking lot, the Rectory Garden, and the promenade next to it became a village for gathering for coffee, 
sweets, and fellowship. People with Revival badges were everywhere! Visitors who were not there for the revival stared in 
amazement...what are all these people of ALL ages doing here? Luckily we're Catholics so we're used to greeting people, 
and we couldn't help but tell them about the amazing week we were having!  

Each day had its own theme and purpose, and we were amazed at how the Revival leaders and presenters carried these 
specific themes throughout every session for the day.  

Day One Wednesday's theme was From the Four Corners. 
Beginning at Pentecost in May, four pilgrimage routes from East, 
West, North and South carried Jesus to Indianapolis and met within 
Lucas Oil Stadium. So many pilgrims converged on the convention 
center to receive their credentials that Registration became 
overwhelmed and they told us to go straight to the stadium for the 
first Revival Session at 7:00pm. That first day, walking with literally 
hundreds of fellow believers toward a whole new experience felt 
absolutely electric and full of hope. It was truly a religious pilgrimage 
just like going to Lourdes or Fatima. Once inside the stadium, we 
were amazed at the sheer number of attendees filling the seats and 
then the screen flashed: He Is Here.  

The stadium went dark and the music ceased. A bright light appeared 
in a corner of the stadium floor where players usually enter from. But it wasn't a football hero, it was Jesus himself in the 
Blessed Sacrament, exposed in an enormous gold monstrance and carried by Bishop Andrew Cozzens, the spiritual leader 
of the Revival. An angelic choir accompanied Jesus' entrance and we sang along as the words flashed around the stadium-
-thousands of voices welcoming Jesus into our presence. It was a sacred moment, and as Bishop Cozzens spoke opening 
prayers from his heart asking Jesus to forgive our transgressions--for the abuse scandal, for division, for not loving as he 
asks us to love--we knew this Revival would be focused on only one person, the one who really matters in our lives--the King 
of Kings, our Jesus.

Day Two was dedicated to The Greatest Love Story. It began, as every day did, with Rosary and Holy Mass at Lucas Oil 
Stadium, followed by an Impact Session until lunchtime.  These Impact Sessions were broken into seven different categories 
to serve the varied population of attendees. I attended the Encounter Session the first day, which was designed for people 

Indy's Welcome Sign

He Is Here!

Last week the National Eucharistic Congress was held in Indianapolis. Some of our parishioners were 
fortunate to have attended this wonderful event. This week Jen Farber shares her experience. In the coming 
weeks we will also share the reflections of Dave Ludden and Alyson Ludden. 
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to encounter Jesus more deeply and be renewed in their calling to follow him. It did not 
disappoint...actually it left us begging for more!

Sr. Mary Grace and Sr. Veritas of the Sisters of Life demonstrated the peace and 
confidence of religious life and Monsignor James Shea inspired us with a powerful 
retelling of Jesus' extravagant sacrifice. The music of Sarah Kroger held it all together 
with heartfelt praise...we were singing at the top of our lungs! You can experience the 
whole 1.5 hour session by clicking HERE on the electronic version of this Bulletin. 

Day 3 was Into Gethsemane and was focused on healing. Dave Ludden and I both noticed 
by the end of the day that the coordinators managed to carry this theme throughout every 
part of the day whether it was Rosary, Mass, Impact or a breakout session. I attended 
Renewal for ministry leaders that day. This was a more intimate meeting---hundreds 
instead of thousands of pilgrims. The session leaders fed us with soothing praise music, 
laughed with us over the challenges of church work, shared advice for setting aside 
private time with Jesus so we can continue our mission in the church with joy and peace, 
and then prayed over us to heal us from any wounds caused by the church family (that's 
all of us!). It was a powerful morning. I hope to share more of this with fellow ministry 
leaders in the months to come. 

Day 4's theme was This is My Body. I decided to check out Empower designed for 
people who want to be Eucharistic Missionaries, evangelizing their community and taking on deeper roles in spreading the 
Gospel to those around them. This gathering had a more charismatic feel with witnesses to the faith and even a report of a 
miracle of sight from the day before. The highlight for me at this session was speaker Lisa Brenninkmeyer. You may know 
her from the ministry "Walking with Purpose" and she's also on the Hallow app. What confidence she has in the Lord! She 
pointed out that while Covid got a lot of us to slow down our overly busy work lives, it has led many of us to approach our faith 
life as self-care, selecting specific Christian practices that we like and certain people we prefer as a part of a new "wellness 
plan." That's not the Christian life, she said. We are to say Yes to live a crucified life together. It's not just about friends and 
feeling good. It's about "staying in community, keeping close, listening, and forgiving." I loved it!

Day 5 was the final Sunday morning, To the Ends of the Earth. We had a faith witness from astronaut Colonel Mike Hopkins 
and two great pep talks from Chris Safranik and Mother Adela Galindo before the final Mass with Luis Cardinal Tagle of 
the Philippines. The procession alone required more than 30 minutes with hundreds of bishops, priests, seminarians and altar 
servers participating. Cardinal Tagle's homily was joyful but also thought-provoking. We were engaged in searching our souls 
up until the last minute of this Congress. 

Before closing the Congress, Bishop Cozzens shared that the Eucharistic Pilgrimages were so well received that they have 
already decided to host a Eucharistic pilgrimage walk from Indianapolis to Los Angeles next year. Archbishop Gomez of Los 
Angeles invited all pilgrims to arrive with Jesus in LA on the Solemnity of Corpus Christi, Sunday, June 19, 2025. What a joy!  
Bishop Cozzens also informed us that there is already an 11th Eucharistic Revival in the works for 2033 or sooner.  

But first we will complete the 3rd year of this Eucharistic Revival with the Walk with One program. This program begins with 
prayer before the Blessed Sacrament, identifying who God is calling us personally to bring to Jesus and then befriending that 
person and demonstrating how God is working in our own life through our kindness, generosity, and faithful obedience. Dave 
Ludden and I hope to explore this program more over the next few months to see what opportunities we can bring to our parish.

I wish more OLPH people could have attended or watched on EWTN because it was a truly life-changing experience. I am 
grateful that Simon came because I know it will have a direct impact on the rest of his life. He will be a better son, brother, 
husband, father, friend and worker as a result of this experience. He sat before the Blessed Sacrament for 4 nights in a row! 
I can't wait to see what God's plan is for him. It's going to be amazing!

All I can say is, what a blessing. With all the things happening in our country these past few weeks, there's no doubt that a 
higher power is at work here. The Holy Spirit truly took over this Congress and for that I will be forever grateful.      

Thank you for allowing me to share this journey with you. I will share more Revival Session video links soon. 

In peace, Jen Farber

Jen Farber with Sr. Miriam James 
Heidland SOLT

seek, share, rejoice - eucharistic pilgimage reflections 1...
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seek, share, rejoice -youth ministry...
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seek, share, rejoice - church bells, ministry of care...

Ministry of Care
Important Notice To All OLPH Parishioners
The purpose of the Ministry of Care is to provide pastoral care 
to our parishioners and their families who are sick, elderly, 
homebound or experiencing a time of need. Following the 
example of Jesus’ own actions, the OLPH Ministry of Care 
strives to break down the barriers of isolation felt by those 
who are sick or homebound, to include them as full members 
of the community, and to provide hope of an ultimate healing 
of both illness and sin.  

Ministers of Care visit the sick and homebound with the 
Holy Eucharist, share the word of God in scripture, pray with 
them for the Church and the world, and offer companionship.  
Ministers of Care are a sign of the support and concern that 
our Church has for the sick, the elderly, the homebound, and 
those experiencing a time of need. 

Recently, you may have read that Northshore University 
Hospitals (Glenbrook, Evanston, Skokie) have been renamed 
“Endeavor Health” due to merger with other hospitals. 

Unfortunately, the legal department of Endeavor Health 
has now decided to change the long-standing policy of 
the hospitals regarding visits by Catholic Ministers of 
Care, priests, clergy, and representatives of other area 
Churches.  

Endeavor Health will no 
longer routinely provide the 
names of Catholic patients 
in their hospitals to Catholic 
Ministers of Care, even if the 
patient has identified himself 
or herself as Catholic. 
To quote the notice from 
Endeavor Health that was 
received: “…only the names of 
individuals who have requested 
communion or a visit from a 
priest/clergy should be provided 
to Ministers of Care and community clergy.”  

Please be aware that if you or a family member are admitted 
to an Endeavor Health Hospital, you or your family member 
will only be visited by a Catholic Minister of Care or priest 
with Holy Communion if you or your family member 
specifically request a visit by a Minister of Care or priest.  
Each patient must tell their nurse, doctor, hospital chaplain, 
or other hospital employee that they request a visit by a 
Catholic Minister of Care or priest. Of course, any parishioner 
in the hospital, nursing/senior facility, or homebound may 
always contact the OLPH Parish Office to request a visit by a 
Minister of Care or priest.

Dedication of the Church Bells & 
Clock Tower
10:30am, Sun. Aug. 11  
We are so thrilled and honored to announce that Bishop 
Jeffrey Grob will be at OLPH on August 11 for the dedication 
and blessing of the new church bells.

The new Bells and Clock Tower were made possible by 
the generousity of our parishioners. The major donors of 
this amazing gift will be recognized at the ceremony and a 
commemorative plaque will be installed in the West Vestibule 
church lobby with their names. They include:

•	 John & Mary Beth Hartmann    
•	 Victoria and Gregg Goslin '67'
•	 Nancy and H. Joseph Goslin
•	 Mary McCarthy Hughes Memorial
•	 Michael & Nancy Pins     
•	 Jack Horbal
•	 Elizabeth Collins    
•	 Tom & Marianne Zidar
•	 David & Dawn Ludden

Bishop Grob will celebrate the 10:30am Mass then perform 
the blessing afterward. 

There will be a light reception and a demonstration of the 
Bells systems. 

All are invited! It will be a wonderful summer event for all 
parish families! The kids will love it!



8 July 28, 2024 • olphglenview.org

seek, share, rejoice - sharing, legacy planning...
Sharing Ministry
Summer Hunger
Please continue to hear the cry of the 
poor with donations of non-perishables 
to the Sharing Resource Center (SRC), 
bins at church entries, through the kids 
at offertory or through donations through 
Give Central using the QR code. Summer 
finds food donations considerably down as we are distracted 
by the activities of the season. Please continue to give. 

Summer Clothing for Sharing
Please consider donating clothing items you will no longer 
need to the SRC. We welcome in-season, gently used items 
which will be passed on to those in need. Please do not 
donate winter clothing as neither the SRC or the outlets we 
serve have storage space. 

Watch for the bins outside our SRC on Tuesday and Thursday 
from 7:00am – noon and on Sundays from 8:00am – noon. 
Volunteers are additionally there on Sundays. 

Feed the Homeless at Catholic Charities/Des Plaines
We are looking for volunteers to help us serve a meal to 
homeless people visiting this soup kitchen on Aug. 6. Contact 
Kathy Quinn, khquinn1944@comcast.net

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Sunday Mornings
We are in need of volunteers to work on Sunday mornings in 
the SRC. Shifts run from 8 - 10 and 10 to noon. Volunteers 
self-schedule and choose the shifts and dates that work best.  
Work a two hour shift every three months or sign up more 
frequently. Contact Janis Moylan, jlpm1231@gmail.com

Used Cars for Sr. Paulanne's Clients
Sr. Paulanne has a few clients in dire need of a car to get 
to and from work. If you have a vehicle to donate which 
is in good working condition, please contact Tom Hart, 
thart2020@aol.com. A donation letter will be provided.

Musical Instruments for Ugandan Children
Fr. Patrick will be traveling to Uganda later this year and 
would like to bring along several instruments:

4 Violins
1 Clarinet
1 Recorder
1 Acoustic Guitar

Contact Betty Collins, collinsjustbetty@gmail.com 
regarding donations. 

Urgent Need for Gift Cards
There are an estimated 100 
people outside the Rectory door at 
St. Sabina’s each morning, people 
desperate for any support they can 
get. Fr. Pfleger is in need of gift 
cards to McDonald’s and Subway, 
which he distributes to these mostly homeless people who 
come to his door. Please drop donations off at the OLPH 
Parish Center, marking your gift cards for Fr. Pfleger.

Meal Ministry Needs Cooks
The Sharing Meal Ministry 
provides meals to parishioners in 
temporary need of meal support 
due to illness or other matters, 
with OLPH cooks preparing 
and delivering a warm meal. Contact Kathy Quinn, 
khquinn1944@comcast.net

Legacy Planning!
Do you have a life insurance policy you no 
longer need? A gift of life insurance is a 
powerful and simple way to provide future 
support for our parish. Here are two ways to 
give a gift of life insurance to OLPH:

1.	 Name our parish as a beneficiary of 
the policy. Simply update your beneficiary 
designation form with your policy holder and 
list the primary or contingent beneficiary as: “OLPH, The 
Catholic Bishop of Chicago, a Corporation Sole” 

2.	 Make an outright gift of an existing policy. You can 
irrevocably name our parish as owner and beneficiary of 
a policy with accumulated cash value that you and your 
family no longer need. You qualify for a federal income 
tax charitable deduction when you itemize on your taxes. 
Also, if you continue to pay premiums on the policy, each 
payment is tax deductible as a charitable gift, if you itemize.

For more information on making a gift of life insurance to 
our parish, we recommend you consult with your financial 
planner, attorney or insurance representative.

If you have additional questions, please contact Mary 
Lynne Januszewski, Director of Finance & Operations at 
OLPH, via email at: mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
or contact Krystina M. Campbell, Planned Giving Officer, 
Archdiocese of Chicago at 312.534.5404.
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The Way and Sharing Ministries 
are coming together to invite all 

OLPH women to…

“Refresh, Renew, Respond: An Ignatian, 
Silent Weekend Retreat for Women”

October 11 - 13, 2024 
Bellarmine Jesuit Retreat House 

420 W. County Line Road, Barrington, IL 

Jesus calls all people, and each of us in particular, to join 
him in building his kingdom. Retreating gives each of us an 
opportunity to refresh our ears to what Jesus sounds like 
and to renew our hearts to respond to his call. We'll use 
elements of St. Ignatius' Spiritual Exercises to aid us in that 
refreshment and renewal.

Our Retreat Leader:                       
Fr. Brad Held, SJ
Pastor of 9 parishes in Pine Ridge 
Reservation, South Dakota, and 
Sister Paulanne's nephew!

When The Way and Sharing 
Ministries saw Fr. Brad's retreat 
on Bellarmine's Fall schedule, 
we took it as a sign that we are 
meant to attend. All women need 
time away to quiet their minds and 
renew their spirits so we can hear 
God speaking to us in our hearts. 

It would be a blessing for the OLPH family of women to be 
on retreat together with Sister Paulanne's nephew.

This retreat includes...
•	 Multiple spiritual presentations
•	 Daily Mass
•	 6 meals
•	 Tons of peace 
•	 No group sharing discussions...this is a silent retreat. 

You can do it!
•	 Opportunity for one-on-one spiritual direction with a 

trained spiritual director
•	 Time to explore 80 acres of gorgeous grounds and 

almost 60,000 square feet of interior space
•	 All activities are optional--you can use the weekend to 

read, sleep, explore, ponder and reflect in the quiet. It’s 
your time with Jesus!

•	 Timing: Arrive between 4:00 and 5:30 pm on Friday 
and depart by 1:00 pm on Sunday after lunch

•	 Cost: $365 suggested contribution; a $100 non-
refundable deposit is required upon registering 

	 If you are not able to afford the retreat, call Bellarmine 
at 847-381-1261 or Jen Farber at 847-840-5899 for 
options; we will get you there!

About the Retreat House 
Bellarmine is located on 80 acres with both woodlands and 
prarie grasses. It has two libraries, a resource center, two 
chapels, and many other common areas. Outdoor spaces 
include various walking trails, various prayer gardens, a 
gazebo, stations of the cross, as well as a few patios and 
outdoor chairs and benches. Each retreatant has their own 
bedroom. 

About 40 minutes from 
Glenview, Bellarmine is just 
far enough away to separate 
yourself from your daily 
routine but close enough to 
be home by early Sunday 
afternoon. 

Scan the QR code below 
to register and feel free 
to reach out to Jen 
Farber with questions at 
TheWayOLPH@gmail.com

Join us on retreat!

seek, share, rejoice - retreat for women...

Fr. Brad Held
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seek, share, rejoice - r.e., uniform sale, and more...
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U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz olphmil@yahoo.com

Capt Gregory Bart
BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
PO3 LaTonya Crowder-Stonis
LCDR Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin

Maj Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
CPT Athena MacLain
1 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard, Overseas
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

LCPL Madeline Fasolo
PFC Diego Giles
CPL Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
2ndLt Liam Ward Roberson
PFC Ulysses Robles
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

    Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800-950-9952 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Community Announcements

Parish Announcements
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our weekly intentions: july 28 - august 4...

We have QR codes on the pews so you 
can make your offering at Mass if you are 
uncomfortable with the basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat. after 8:30am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00pm
 - Benediction 3:45pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45am the third Wednesday of the month

Our Beloved Deceased
Tracie Barreca, wife of David
John Barrett Clark, father of Steve
Robert J. Daniels, father of  Tim
Frank Thinnes, brother of the late Rev. John Thinnes
Edward Michael “Mickey” Walsh, Jr., father of Brian

Upcoming Weddings
III   Lori Egan & Dennis Mullen
III   Bryan Collins & Anne Bergen
II    Magdalena Chilinski & Dillion Burke
II    Margaret Palmer & Brendan Cowie

Baptisms
Andrew Capelli, son of Katherine (Capelli) Davies & Nicholas Davies
Theo Walker, son of Hannah (Grooms) Kacprzak & David Kacprzak
Lily Ann, daughter of Danielle (Cendrowski) Gillen & Sean Gillen 

Sunday, July 28 
7:30 am ― Fr.  Jerry    Eileen Hoekstra
9:00 am ― Fr. Larry    Antonia & Eugenio Dias, Zenaida Mamauag,                  
Ponyong Ferrera, Rob Simmons (MFTL)
9:30 am McD. Hall ― Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
10:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    A Special Intention, Dr. Don Larson, Kris Larson
12:00 pm ― Fr. Hickey    Robert Gregg
5:00 pm ― Fr. Larry    Hope Weaver, Brandon Mueller                    

Monday, July 29     
6:30 am ― Fr. Larry w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Marilyn Lovely

Tuesday, July 30 
6:30 am ― Fr. Jerry w/DCW    Elaine Caraher
8:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Irene Wolf

Wednesday, July 31                               
6:30 am ― Fr. Patrick w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Anthony Mandolini, Daniel Spillane              

Thursday, August 1                           
6:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am    Jim Slewoski, Eugenio & Antonia Dias, Mark Satkiewicz

Friday, August 2                           
6:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                       
8:30 am    Howard Bauwens, Rex McDonnell, Sally Corbett (MFTL) 

Saturday, August 3        
8:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
5:00 pm ― Fr. Jim    Eric Mills, Paul Bernin, George Venturi Family, Ed Krupa       

Sunday, August 4          
7:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Jeanne Thome, O’Neill P. Quinlan 
9:00 am ― Fr. Greg w/DCW    Patricia Curran-Vratny, Fr. John Flavin
9:30 am McD Hall ― Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
10:30 am ― Fr. Larry    Steve Kustra, Ferd Schneider, Gail Harrington (MFTL) 
12:00 pm ― Fr. Jim    Areewan Seah Eyo, Edward J. Krupa, Carol Lynn Shah-Mirany 
5:00 pm ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Remember Our Sick
Kathryn Altonji
Little Maggie Anderson
Anthony Arboleda
Leonard Beeftink
Little Rome Caputo
Katie Cogan
Sally Corbett
Bella d'Avis
Marian DiBenedetto
Grant Fogarty
Joan Fortman
Kate Halloran
Dave Kalina

George Kendall
Andy Klatt
Elizabeth McCarte 
Danny Murov
Robin Murov
Mollie Rowan
Wanda Sclavenitis 
Patrick Stein
Russell Theriault
Rita Tosto
Fr. Paddy Tyrrell
Gina Vuskovich



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org
Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org

Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Sr. Administrative Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Kathy Heublein,  Religious Education Office Assistant 
847-998-5289  •  kheublein@olphglenview.org
Zoe Sundstrom,  Youth Ministry Coordinator 
ext. 116  •  youthministry@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location

State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • 
• Home •

• Renters • 
• Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004     Lic# 058-141680

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

www.colonialfuneral.com

8025 W. Golf Road
Niles  (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago  (773) 774-0366

Julie Shechtman CDFA™, CFP®
Managing Director - Wealth Management
Financial Advisor
2700 Patriot Blvd., Suite 150
Glenview, IL 60026
847 441-3688
CA Insurance Lic #0M92183
NMLS #1290695

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC. 
Member SIPC. CRC 5989851 10/23

 SENIOR LIVING COMMUNITY

2601 Chestnut Ave, Glenview 
Learn more: (847) 998-1118 
www.chestnutsquare.info

Lunch  
and Tour!  
Call Today  

to RSVP

ECOFRIENDLY DISPOSAL

CALL TODAY to receive our Parishioner Discount: (630) 441-4542
BIG OR SMALL WE REMOVE IT ALL!

ITEMS WE TAKE: 
• FURNITURE AND ELECTRONIC REMOVAL 
• EXERCISE EQUIPMENT 
• SMALL CLEAN-OUTS SUCH AS OFFICE, 
    BASEMENT, AND GARAGES 
• WE ALSO DO MOVE SERVICES 
    AS WELL SUCH AS HOME TO HOME OR STORE TO HOME
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

FOUNDED 1975 • VETERAN OWNED & OPERATED
TREE PRESERVATION SPECIALISTS

847-328-2354

Ed the Plumber 
Ed the Carpenter
847.492.1444
Best Work • Best Rates

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

• Roofing • Siding • Windows • Free Estimates • Family Owned  
LICENSED, BONDED, INSURED

www.whiteeagleremodeling.com

Call for  
Parishioner Discount

(773) 742-4402

$1 OFF
Any Value Basket  

1727 Waukegan Rd
Glenview, IL 60025 CELEBRATING OUR 10TH ANNIVERSARY

The Schiltz Family
847-729-0111 | 1837 Glenview Road, Glenview

DRIVE-THRU   Mon-Sat 6:30am-5pm Sun 7am-4pm

For All Your Residential Lighting Needs 
 
Open 7 Days a Week 
847-699-9090 

1120 N Milwaukee Rd. 
Glenview 
Located in the  
Abt Design Center 

Divine W rd 
Missionaries

helping the poor and the needy 
throughout the world

Religious Gift Shop
Come and visit our new store.

Gifts Communion, Confirmation,
Baptisms, Weddings, Easter,
Christmas,  Anniversaries.

HOURS: M-F – 8:30-5   Sat – 10-4   
Closed Sunday

Divine Word Gift Shop
847-272-7605 • www.svdmissions.org 

1835 Waukegan Rd. Techny, IL

Illinois

CatholicMatch.com/IL

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jeff Tkachuk
 

jtkachuk@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2513
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1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com

jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

HEGGIE
WOCHNER

LAW FIRM

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

847 272 7360

Parishioner        Maggie 312 956-0734

The Dashing Companion
S E N I O R  C A R E G I V E R

COMPASSIONATE AND RELIABLE
PROVIDING CARE THAT BRINGS DIGNITY & INDEPENDENCE

ASSIST WITH ALL DAILY LIVING ACTIVITIES
OVER 15 YEARS OF EXEPERIENCE

Chuck’s Chuck’s 
AUTO BODY INCAUTO BODY INC

- Since 1964 -
10% Discount on Non Insurance claim only

847-724-5888
2032 Lehigh Ave, Glenview, IL

(847) 998-9504
1819 Waukegan Rd

Glenview

www.delishkasandwichesandbites.com

G R A C E  S T R E E T  F I NA N C I A L  A DV I S O RY 

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

“Going to All Heights to Please, Since 1949”

847-864-8521
All Types of Roofing, Gutters, & Siding

robert@jacktaffroofing.com

Alumni, Parishioner and Parent

Third Generation Family Owned

License # 104-000899

www.jacktaffroofing.com

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

CAREGIVING SERVICES

FREE HELP FOR
ASSISTED LIVING

PLACEMENT

Casey & Charmaine
Conaghan

Parishioners

Residential & Commercial
Exterior & Interior

1816 Johns Drive, Glenview
www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

Buying Vintage and New sports cards
(all sports - baseball, football,

basketball, hockey, etc.) and game cards
Please email

phil@b-tcollectibles.com
or call 312-498-3514

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning
Family Owned & Operated since 1912
Chapels also in Chicago & Palatine

• Cremation Services
• Burial Services
• Transparent Online Pricing
• Pre-Planning

Remember. Honor. Celebrate.

Bob, Kelly, and Jay SmithBob, Kelly, and Jay Smith
ParishionerParishioner ParishionerParishioner


